
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Harbor Gateway North Neighborhood Council 
Name: Rosalie Preston 
Phone Number: 310-768-3853 
Email: rosalieannp@hotmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(13) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 08/09/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: Against 

Impact Information
Date: 08/17/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-0841-S23 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: While our Neighborhood Council has been supportive of housing for those who are
without housing, particularly three supportive housing developments within our boundaries, we are
not supportive of the location for the proposed Tiny Home Village at 600 E. 116th Place because of
its proximity to the 116th Street School and nearby residences. We also want to note the lack of
consultation with our Neighborhood Council and stakeholders on the part of Council District 15 in
selecting this site. 
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